Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Mann, Lead Member of Education Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has resolved that the provision of a sixth form at the Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, as proposed by that School’s Governing Body, be supported, subject to –

(a) the School’s partnership with Pendleton College being continued;

(b) its being understood that the proposal will address geographical issues regarding educational provision in Irlam and Cadishead; and

(c) approval of the proposal not creating a precedent. 
The Reasons are, as follows: -

The school propose to develop from an 11-16 school into a school catering for 11-18 year olds. Integral to this is achieving specialist schools status in the combined areas of Business and Enterprise/Mathematics and Computing. The post 16 courses they propose will be developed from these specialist areas, which will comprise Business Studies, IT/Computing and Mathematics at Levels 2 and 3, i.e. GCSE/AS Levels. The school will offer other vocational options at level 2/3 as pupil demand arises, e.g. Health and Social Care, and will provide Entitlement/Enrichment curricula including courses in key skills, RE, General Studies, and Sport and leisure activities as appropriate.

Options considered and rejected were: N/A

Assessment of Risk: Salford has a Local Public Service Agreement target of 91% for post 16 participation in education and work based learning (Revised to 76.75% for 2004, and 79.25% for 2005) There is a need, in Salford, to retain those children who at age 11 may otherwise transfer to 11-19 secondary in other authorities, or the independent sector

The source of funding: The Learning and Skills Council are responsible for funding post 16 provision in schools

Legal advice obtained: School Organisation Committee process, Statutory process- Development with Corporate Services Law and Administration Section

Financial advice obtained: N/A

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -

Report of the Lead Member for Education Services to the Cabinet meeting held on 29th September, 2004


Contact Officer: Kathryn Mildenstein  


Tel No 0161 778 0420

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: K. Mann
Dated:  29th September, 2004

             Lead Member

This decision was published on 29th September, 2004, will come in force on  7th October, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

